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1. Chancellor’s Ball
Dr. Hernandez announced that the 2007 Chancellor’s Ball was the most successful to date. Since its inception, the event has raised over $640,000 for students. 
Dr. Hernandez indicated the bulk of income from the Chancellor’s Ball comes from community sponsors. He appreciates the annual opportunity to thank some members of the community through the Partners in Education awards. 


2.
District Construction Coordinating Committee

Dr. Hernandez announced the DCCC meeting scheduled for November 7 is canceled. 

3.
Technology Advisory Group
Mr. Hardash reported that this group’s first meeting was held, and the committee felt it beneficial. Another meeting will be scheduled. 
4. Participatory Governance issues

None.

5. SAC Fire Alarms

Dr. Hernandez described an issue with several fire alarms at Santa Ana College that are not working. As of today, three of the nine inoperable buildings have been repaired. 

For those buildings that remain inoperable, a fire watch has been instituted. A fire watch provides a survey of the buildings once per hour, every day, 24 hours per day. As fire alarms are prepared, buildings will be canceled from fire watch. The next building on schedule for repair is the gym.

Dr. Hernandez indicated three consultants have been hired to evaluate the system and repairs needed, and the Santa Ana fire marshal’s office assisted with the fire watch procedure. 

Mr. Hardash explained the possibility of asking for board approval for an emergency resolution for expeditious repair. 

Dr. Hernandez indicated the district is addressing the issue, and everything that can be done is being done. He asked that any suggestions be forwarded to Mr. Hardash. 


6.
Reports

a. Academic Senate – SAC

Mr. Hicks thanked Dr. Hernandez and those involved in addressing the fire alarm issue and indicated he was happy to hear that Mr. Hardash was moving quickly on repairs. 
Mr. Hicks indicated the fire alarm issue surfaced at a SAC facilities committee meeting. When addressed, the committee was told that the alarms were in working order. 

The senate is concerned about a disconnect in communication regarding this issue. 

Mr. Hicks attended the Statewide Senate Area D meeting where enrollment management was discussed and the effects on students when classes are canceled. The senate would like it to be easy for a student to enroll in a class at the other college (within the same district) when a class is canceled. The senate would like students who are unable to take a class due to low enrollment to be tracked to ascertain if they drop or another class is available. 

b. Academic Senate – SCC

Ms. Enriquez reported that the curriculum policy was passed at the last senate meeting. She will bring it to the next meeting of this committee for review. Dr. Hernandez asked for an official copy of the approved policy with a cover letter signed jointly by both senates with the senates’ recommendation. After this committee’s review, it will be forwarded to the board of trustees for approval. 
The senate continued discussions regarding how long a student has to grieve a grade, and members agreed on one year. There was discussion regarding exceptions to the rule, and it was agreed not to put the decision in writing. 

The senate continues to discuss text book issues including vendors buying back free text books for instructors at the end of the year. Research will be conducted regarding on-line texts, book swaps, and renting books. 
President Vázquez stated that SCC used an on-line French book which was free to students. Mr. Hardash added that the bookstores are looking into reducing costs for students by lowering the mark-up.

c. Classified

Ms. Reiter commended classified employees who sit on the SAC facilities committee. Classified staff are pleased that action is being taken with regard to the fire alarms at SAC. Dr. Hernandez asked that anyone with concerns speak to him.
d. Student reports

No students were present.

e. Human Resources Committee

No report.

f. Budget and Planning Resource Committee

Mr. Hardash distributed the most recent enrollment figures which are positive. Dr. Hernandez indicated he has asked for better reporting of non-credit enrollment figures. 

7. Other


Dr. Hernandez announced that SCC President Vázquez will be honored by Cal State Fullerton as one of its top 50 Latino alumni.

Dr. Hernandez continues to meet with staff from the Governor’s office and the state chancellor’s office regarding funding for non-credit programs. 
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